Republic of the Philippines
Bepartment of Education

REGION VIII - EASTERN VISAYAS

May 20, 2022
OFFICE MEMORANDUM

No. 271 .s2022

To: All DepEd Region VIII Employees

GIVING OF DONATIONS FOR THE CHILD LABORERS IN OBSERVANCE
OF THE WORLD DAY AGAINST CHILD LABOR (WDACL)

1. Attached is a communication from Henry John S. Jalbuena, Regional Director,
Department of Labor and Employment, Region VII, requesting the participation of the
Department of Education, as a partner agency, in the observance of the World Day Against
Child Labor (WDACL) on June 12, 2022, which corresponds with the Independence Day
Celebration, by giving used clothing, toys, books, or groceries, for the child laborers in Leyte.

2. Relative thereof, all employees of this Region, who have the means, are requested to
donate groceries, used clothing, toys, and books for the children. Abidance to this request
should be construed as purely voluntary.

3 Drop boxes are placed in two conspicuous areas of the Region: guard house and lobby.
Please drop your donations in labelled utility boxes. The collected donations will be picked up
by a representative from the Department of Labor and Employment on June 3, 2022.

4. Immediate dissemination of and compliance with this Memorandum are desired.

EVELYN R. FETALVERO, CESO IV
& Regional Director
Enclosures:  As stated
References:  As stated
To be indicated in the Perpetual Index under the following subjects:
DONATIONS PARTNERSHIPS
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Republic of the Philippines
DEPARTMENT OF LABOR AND EMPLOYMENT
Regional Office No. Vil
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May 18, 2022

DIR. EVELYN R. FETALVERO, CESO IV

Regional Director
Department of Education 4/’ N

Regional Office No. VIl
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Dear Director Fetalvero, /—"
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Greetings!

Every year since 2022, the Philippines joins the international observance of the World
Day Against Child Labor (WDACL) to raise awareness in the fight against child labor
and to demonstrate the country’s solidarity in the worldwide campaign and promotion
on the protection of children.

Along this line, we would like to partner with you in a myriad of activities of our
department. One of which is the Project Angel Tree wherein the Department of Labor
and Employment Regional Office VII will facilitate the distribution of educational
supplies, grocery packs and toys to the child laborers in Leyte this June 12, 2022 at
Robinsons North, Abucay, Tacloban City at 9:00 AM. Hence, we would like to ask you
to place boxes in your good office for the school supplies, grocery packs and toys to
be given on the aforesaid activity and intend to collect on June 03, 2022 (Friday).

It is our fervent hope that you will also support our other activities in connection with
the month-long celebration of WDACL. Your support will surely bring smiles to the
children’s faces and a bright future for them as well. Should you have concerns or/and
inquiries, you may contact Ms. Bernabeth D. Gabriel at 09083936972.

Thank you very much and best regards.

Very truly yours,

Trece Martires St, DOLE Compound, Tacloban City
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